Kindergarten Newsletter

2/17/11
What’s Happening- This week has been a very busy week.  I have finished the formal assessments (letter identification, sound knowledge, print concepts, etc.) and am amazed and pleased at how great they are all doing.  We are well on our way to becoming super readers, writers and mathematicians!  We continue to work in Math working on paper and pencil math that gets us ready for first grade.  


Of course, we discussed President’s Day Black History and dental health month.  The discussion led us into past and present Presidents.  I think I may know how all of you feel about the current and past presidents.  We have some pretty strong party lines in this classroom :). For Black history month we learned about many different African-American individuals who have contributed to our society.  In fact we learned who the inventor of the stoplight was.  Ask your children to tell you all about this gentleman, why he created the light, where he lived and his name (Garrett A. Morgan).
Homework-  The letter of the week is V.  How very perfect for Valentine's Day!
Conferences- Due to conferences during February 27- March 2, Kindergarten will not have school (only Kindergarten!).  

Dr. Fisher- Dr. Fisher visited our classroom on Friday 2/10 to talk to us about proper dental hygiene.  His presentation was fabulous.  The kids enjoyed learning the names of the teeth, and dental hygiene. Dr. Fisher also gave your children a new toothbrush, toothpaste, floss and a sticker.  We heard quite a few cute stories about their teeth and their brushing habits.  So, you might want to check with your children to see if they are actually brushing :).
Author Visit- The AM class was treated to a presentation by Dr. Jarrett Mentink.  He did a wonderful presentation about creating a book, what it takes to become and author and actually having the SES staff act out his book called ALLEY THE CAT.  Please make sure to check out his books next time you are at the library.
Mailing May-     If you have not turned in the Mailing May form yet please have it ready to turn in by conferences.  I will attach another form to the newsletter.  I need you to find one relative or friend that would be willing to take care of a paper body for an entire week.  The host’s task is to send information about the area that your child’s paper body has traveled to.  This will be geography, history, and writing lesson all tied into one.  It is important that you choose a reliable individual who will actually complete the activity by sending the paper body back to Sunnyside with the information from where they traveled.  The host may get as creative as they like, some take pictures of the “paper kindergartner” as different places, send mementos, make a scrapbook of the travels and even decorate the paper body.  My plan is to send our bodies out the week before spring break, so please turn in the address ASAP.  I also need $1.00 from each child to help defray the cost of postage.  Please plan to send the dollar with your child or bring a dollar to conferences.  Thank you!
Book Orders- Last week I sent home a ton of book orders, but you have access to many more online.  I have opened all book orders for you to order from, so please don’t limit yourself to just the orders that come home there are wonderful books online!  The online access code is GQXMH.  Happy reading!

If you stop by the school at some point throughout the week please check the lost and found it is overflowing with hats, coats, shoes, and miscellaneous items!

